VIDYASAGAR UNIVERSITY

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE

Resolutions of the Parent-Teachers Meeting of the Third Semester held on 10th December, 2022

Prof. Brajaballav Pal, Head of the Department of Commerce, offers a welcome address to all the guardians present in the meeting. In his address, he mentioned about the overall development of the students, especially about the academic affairs after the covid-19 pandemic. He mentioned the irregularity in the class for all the students. He expressed fear about the ill-effects of too much of mobile phone usage in non-academic matters.

Prof. Samir Ghosh in his speech mentioned about the irregularity of a few students and requested parents to send their wards regularly to the university. Prof. Kalpataru Bandopadhyay in his speech highlighted the scope of employability of the students after completion of the M.Com course. He presented the employment-related data data of our students during the last five years. Prof. Tagar Lal Khan mentioned that it was necessary for the students to attend classes regularly not only for their good academic performance but also for their personality development. Dr. Abhijit Sinha also expressed his agony at the poor attendance in the class and requested the parents to ensure attendance of their wards in the classes.

Mr. Ramendra Nath Ghosh (Father of Tania Ghosh) proposed a few suggestions for the department which included: (i) Introducing SAP in the curriculum, (ii) Developing the communication skill of the students, (iii) Designing the syllabus to cope with the changing needs of different jobs, (iv) Organising industrial tour to give exposure of the students. Parents of Puja Jana suggested the need for the teachers to talk directly with the parents/guardian of the irregular students. Parents of Antara Lama mentioned the reasons for the irregularity of her daughter. Parents of Antara Sasmal, Santoshi Das, Bisweswar Panda, Pravakar Pati, Tithi kar and Apurba Murmu appreciated the environment in the university and especially the department. They also expressed their gratitude for the whole-hearted cooperation that the students received from the teachers.

Prof. Brajaballav Pal, Head of the Department of Commerce mentioned that the department has made changes in the syllabus from time to time and new syllabus will come into effect from this academic year. He mentioned that Tally Software is being taught in our syllabus. Moreover, he mentioned the availability of a course in Communicative English for the students. He also mentioned that there is a scope of Industrial Tour and Report Writing in the curriculum. At the end of the meeting, Prof. Brajaballav Pal offered thanks to all the guardians and teachers present in the meeting.

(36) M 1022